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EVENT CALENDAR 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 
10 Jun 11Jun 12 Jun 13 Jun 14 June 

KING’S BIRTHDAY 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

NO SCHOOL 

CURRICULUM DAY 

 

STUDENT-FREE DAY 

• Student Led 

Conferences 5C & I 

• Year 6 SHV Session 2 

• Dari Information 

Session 9.00am 

• Robot submissions 

day 

17 Jun 18 Jun 19 Jun 20 Jun 21 Jun 

 • Prep 2025 info 

session & tour:  

3.30pm & 4pm 

 • 4R’s Disney theme 

Dress Up Day 

 

24 Jun 25 Jun 26 Jun 27 Jun 28 Jun

 • Yr 6 SHV Session 3 STUDENT LED 

CONFERENCES 

 

 NO STUDENTS AT     

SCHOOL 

•  Yr 6 SHV Session 4 LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

2.30PM FINISH 

1 July 2 July 3 July 4 July 5 July 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS SCHOOL  HOLIDAYS  SCHOOL HOLIDAYS SCHOOL HOLIDAYS  SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 



 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
CURRICULUM DAY YESTERDAY 
The Curriculum Day was very productive yesterday with teams meeting to have professional learning in the 
Victorian Curriculum and summative and formative assessments. We revised our whole school documentation for 
consistency across year levels and in specialist areas, in preparation for Semester Two and beyond. In addition, 
professional learning around similarities and differences for the new ACARA English and Mathematics 2.0 
curriculum, which is to be fully implemented for 2025, was conducted in teams. Our Educational Support staff 
worked in their year levels with teachers about making adjustments to curriculum to suit the needs of the students 
they work with.  In addition, the ES had a professional learning session  with our wellbeing leaders, Mrs Chan and 
Ms Cleary on specific strategies on how to make adjustments to support students with behavioural and academic 
needs, as well as professional learning around trauma informed practices and mental health in primary schools. 

2025 PREP INFORMATION SESSION, TOUR AND ENROLMENT - TUESDAY 18 JUNE 
Next week we are holding our second session and tour on Tuesday 18th of June. Session 1 is at 3.30pm and Session 
2 is at 4pm. Parents will be able to book on COMPASS. Our school is on a strict Enrolment Management Plan, 
stating as per Department of Education Policy, that we only accept enrolments from families who have a sibling 
attending TPS that same year or proof of residency they live within our school zone. Over the 8 years we have had 
three zone reductions to ease pressure on the school. Please contact our school office for an enrolment form. 
Parents need to check that they are in our school zone. Proof of address verification is required on enrolment. 
Parents can identify their local public school online at https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/, remember to tick 
2025 and this shows every school zone across the state.  
• Enrolment Forms for Prep 2025 are due at school by Friday 26th of July 2024 
• Letters of acceptance or non-acceptance due to the policy will go to parents on Friday 9th of August 2024 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCE DAY/EVENING – WEDNESDAY 26 JUNE STUDENTS ATTEND 
SCHOOL FOR THE CONFERENCE ONLY 
 The Semester One reports will be released to parents via COMPASS on the 21st of June. The first semester is not a 
full six months for the June report, as students have been at school for approximately four and a half months by 
the time reports are written. The June report will reflect their first semester learning and areas for improvement 
for second semester. The most important part of student learning is the ability for students to lead their 
conference with their parents and teachers to talk about what they have learnt and their learning goals on 
Wednesday 26th of June. Students only come to school for their conference time on the 26th of June. Parents are 
able to book a student led conference time on COMPASS. 

TPS PRODUCTION IS COMING IN TERM 3 – SAVE THE DATE                                                                  
Each year we hold our school production in Term Three. To be able to include every child we separate the school 
into their house colours and each house performs for one night. The production will be held at Bunjil Theatre at 
Bunjil Place, 2 Patrick NE Dr, Narre Warren. Students will be dropped off by parents to meet their teacher at 
5.30pm and the performance will start at 6pm and finish by 7.30pm.      

The dates for the Production are: 

Elder - Yellow House Monday 12th August 

Mitchell- Blue House Tuesday 13th August 

Rossiter – Red House Wednesday 14th of August 

Strettle – Green House  Thursday 15th August                                                                                                                                                         

Year levels may already be requesting support with costumes from families. By the end of this term parents will 
receive information about payment for buses for the rehearsal days and the expected release of tickets next term 
for families to purchase from Bunjil Theatre. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 
Have a wonderful week. 

 
 

https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/


ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

 

 
No attendance data for Monday 10th June and Tuesday 11th June as we had the King’s Birthday and Curriculum 
Day. Well done to the Year Five students for having 0 late arrivals on Wednesday last week. Close second, Year 
One on Friday with 1 late arrival.  
 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES                                                                                                                
Bookings for Student Led Conferences are now open. At 
present we have 718 bookings that have been made. If you 
haven’t yet booked a time, please follow the instructions to 
do so. Student Led Conferences are a pupil free day on 
Wednesday June 26th. Students only attend school at the 
time of their SLC. 
 

ICAS                                                                                                                                                        
What is ICAS?                                                                                                                            
ICAS is an online academic competition that gives students 

the opportunity to challenge their higher order thinking and problem-solving skills in English, Mathematics, 

Science, Writing, Spelling Bee, and Digital Technologies.         Every student who participates is celebrated and 

recognised with a printed certificate in each subject area, and an online results report to track development each 

year. Top performers are eligible for one of the highly coveted ICAS medals.                                                                                                                                                                                 

To learn more about this year’s exciting ICAS competition, visit: (icasassessments.com/products-icas/)                               

How to participate in 
ICAS                                                                                                                                                            
If you wish for your child to participate in ICAS this year, please: 

1. Read about ICAS subjects and prices here: (icasassessments.com/products-icas/)   

2. Read the Privacy Collection Statement below. 

3. Read the terms and conditions here: (icasassessments.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/2023-ICAS-

Assessments-Schools-TsCs_S2023.V6-1.pdf)  

4. Go to the Parent Portal to sign up to chosen subject areas here: (shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps)   

5. Enter our school’s access code – KSK535   

6.   Enter your child’s details, select the subject areas your child would like to participate in, then proceed to           

    payment.                                                              

Please note that the ICAS subject areas shown for selection are at the school’s discretion. After payment is made 
via the Parent Payment System, you will receive an order confirmation email, please keep this for your records.    

 

https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas/
https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas
https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas/
https://www.icasassessments.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/2023_ICAS_Assessments_Parents_PPS_TsCs_P2023V02-1.pdf
https://www.icasassessments.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/2023-ICAS-Assessments-Schools-TsCs_S2023.V6-1.pdf
https://www.icasassessments.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/04/2023-ICAS-Assessments-Schools-TsCs_S2023.V6-1.pdf
https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps
https://shop.icasassessments.com/pages/pps


 
 

DARI INFORMATION SESSION: THURSDAY 13 JUNE -  9AM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WEEKLY CHALLENGE  

Last Week’s Winner: Aashvi 4H 

Please email this week’s answers to                    

Aaron.bickery@education.vic.gov.a u  by next 

Monday to go into the weekly draw to win a 

prize. If you are a prize winner please come and 

see Mr Bickery to collect your prize. 

 

 

Have a great week, 

 

Lynne McDonald, Aaron Bickery, Stella Petridis  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

mailto:Aaron.bickery@education.vic.gov.au


 

PREP 2025 INFORMATION 

 

 
 



WELLBEING 

DISNEY DRESS UP DAY 

 
TULLIALLAN VEGETABLE PATCH                                                                                                       
What an amazing day it was on Wednesday when Bunnings visited us. They kindly donated soil to top up our 
garden beds, a mandarin plant, a lemon tree, an olive tree and seedlings for the winter season. The students 
worked hard with the Bunnings staff to move the soil, dig holes and replant ready for winter. We would like to 
say a BIG THANK YOU to Bunnings for supporting the Vegetable Patch Group. We will be having our final    
market day for this term on Wednesday 19th of June. The cost of items will be a gold coin donation.              
The Market Day will be located in Central Plaza near the canteen from 3:10pm onwards. 
Items available on the day are : silver beet, lemons (3 for a gold coin), and limes (3 for a gold coin).   



LOST PROPERTY 
We currently have a number of prescription glasses that have been handed in, along with some scooters that 
have been left in the bike shed. If any of these belong to your child they are available for collection at the office. 

 

 

 

 
                                                                                                                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 

                

               The Book Club order cut off date is the 14th of June. 

NEWS FROM SICKBAY 

Dear Parents/Guardians,  

 

As we enter the colder, wetter months there is an increase in puddles/mud around the school. 

Could you please be sure to pack your student a spare change of uniform in 

their bags in case of the event they slip in the mud!  

 

Thank you for helping keep our school safe and 

healthy, 

 

 

Lani Mackenzie 

First Aid Officer 



SCHOOL NEWS 
PREP 

We had another busy, yet fun week in Prep. During our Writing lessons, we have continued learning about          
procedural texts, and we were lucky enough to take part in a Language Experience. We made jam sandwiches, 
then throughout the week, we wrote a procedure on how to make a jam sandwich. In Wellbeing, we enjoyed 
working together with our peers to try and pick up objects, such as drink bottles, with a rubber band and some 
string. We learnt about the importance of communicating clearly and working together with our peers. It has been 
fantastic to see so many students continuing to make progress in learning their letters and sounds, and there are a 
growing number of students who now know them all. Well done! Keep up the excellent work Preps.                                
Not long to go until the holidays!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week, the Year One students began creating their Inquiry projects. It was 
wonderful to see them using a variety of recyclable materials and their plans to 
help with their designs. In Mathematics, we started to revise place value and    
explore addition and subtraction. While in Writing, we have been looking at how 
to write Procedural pieces. It has been fantastic to see all students working hard 
to learn our production dances. We also had a visit from Murphy!!  Keep up your 
amazing work, Year One’s! 

 

YEAR ONE 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 
 
 

The Year Two students have begun researching and planning for their Inquiry projects. The classrooms were a 
hive of activity as the students brainstormed how to present their projects. They were able to use the iPads and 
Fact Files to find out information about their chosen person or place in our community. We can’t wait for you all 
to see the final products of their hard work! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Year Three this week we have been very busy, finalising our information reports, preparing for our Inquiry 
projects, developing our digital technology skills as we create a slideshow of our best work, measuring body parts 
with tape measures and reading a variety of fiction and non-fiction texts. During Inquiry, students are working 
hard on their various roles to have the candidate of their electoral party elected to be a Year Three leader. 
Candidates have been working closely with their speech writers and promoters while the campaign managers are 
finalising voting details such as making ballot papers and voting boxes. We are so excited for voting day! 

 

 
 

YEAR TWO 

YEAR THREE 



 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 
 
 
 

This week in Year Four the students began working on explanation reports during Writing. During the Number 
sessions they continued learning about fractions and how to represent them in different ways. In Reading, students 
learnt how to identify genres and make connections. Students continued working on their Inquiry projects which 
are based on islands designed with students own rules and laws. Digital Technology lessons involved continuing to 
learn about Google slides as students prepare for the upcoming Student Led Conferences. Great work Year Four! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
                                                            
 

What a week it has been! Our Year Five students had a blast going on City Camp. Everybody enjoyed visiting the 
Melbourne Museum, MCG, Old Melbourne Gaol, Queen Victoria Market and the Melbourne Aquarium. We hope 
everybody has rested up and are ready to tackle the last few weeks of Term Two! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR FOUR 

YEAR FIVE 



YEAR SIX 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Last week the Year Six students began their everyBODY education workshop sessions. The students have been re-
spectfully engaged and are asking thoughtful questions. We have begun our Maths unit on probability with the 
students exploring the different vocabulary relating to chance and probability as well as situations in the real 
world where we would encounter these concepts. Ms Brown and Mrs Cook’s maths group have been exploring 
probability throught the sport of AFL and kicking goals. In Mr McConnell and Miss Ades’ reading groups, students 
have been delving deeper into their class text ‘Quake,’ exploring the texts themes and analyising various elements 
and authorial choices. We are also getting to the pointy end of the term, finishing up our Inquiry unit and                               
preparing for student led conferences. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Last week in Mandarin, the Prep to Year Two students started revision for the  
topics they learnt and got ready for their assessment. The Prep students still      
remembered the pronunciation of colours and did so well in identifying colours in 
Mandarin. The Year One and Two students continued their learning journey of 
fruits. They were able to apply the learned vocabulary into sentences to introduce 
their favourite fruits by saying “I love…”.The Year Three and Four students started 
their assessment on the topic of occupations. They showed their skills and 
knowledge in recalling, identifying and writing occupations and being able to   
connect the pictures, character, Pinyin and English of learned words correctly.  
The Year Five to Six students have finished up their travel brochure on Chinese 
cities. It was wonderful to see the lovely and amazing decorations in their          
brochure. We can’t wait to see them using the learned sentences in their travel 
brochure to introduce their cities and present to their peers in the coming weeks. 
The Language and Culture Club last week were doing fun revision activities in 
Mandarin language. Students picked topics they learned before (colours, numbers 
and fruits etc) and were able to sing along in Mandarin. They had a chance to be 
exposed to a popular Chinese song and  enjoyed dancing to it!! 

 

                         SPECIALISTS 
MANDARIN 



                         SPECIALISTS 

In the Art room last week we were lucky to have mixed grades due to the Year Fives being on camp. We had 
Year Five students with Year Ones and Year Six students with Preps. It was wonderful to see the older students 
helping and encouraging the younger students with their monster drawings and the Preps and Ones were very 
excited to do a class with the older students. Some students even got to work with their siblings! Great job      
everyone :)  “In last weeks newsletter, it was stated that on our uniform the school logo was the Bunjil eagle. 
This is not correct, our beautiful school logo symbolizes students soaring to academic heights and this bird has 
elm leaf wings which connect to our local Avenue of Elms” 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Last week the Year Four students did an excellent job performing their first scenes for their Drama plays. It was 
so good to see them use voice projection when portraying their characters and it was great to see them share 
one another’s ideas throughout the scripting process. Students worked collaboratively in groups of 3 to 4       
students to write an introduction, a main event and a resolution. We can’t wait to see them perform their    
complete presentation of Scene 1, 2 and 3 over the next two weeks. 

VISUAL ARTS 

MUSIC 



 

 

What an exciting term we have had in STEM! To develop our students’ 
creativity and problem solving skills, each year level has been exploring digital 
technologies using a unique set of tools. Our Year One and Two students have 
been exploring robotics with Bee-bots and Blue-bots. Using control buttons, 
they have developed coding sequences to direct their robots to do various 
challenges. In addition, they have utilised apps to further practise their coding 
skills whilst controlling digital versions of Bee-bots and Blue-bots. Here are 
some photos of Year One students instructing their robots to draw shapes 
and patterns ensuring everyone within their team felt included and some 
students enjoying the app challenges. 

 

Congratulations to the following students who travelled to Strathaird Primary School on Wednesday 5th June to 
take part in AFL Gala Day where they versed schools within the local area at Australian Rules Football. 
Alexandria 6A, Bishal 6A, Vanisha 6A, Sarghi Kaur 6B, Liam 6B, Noah 6B, Abbigail 6B, Loklan 6B, Dylan 6C,        
Gurnoor 6C, Rishikesh 6C, Toby 6C, Walter 6C, Herath M Deyana 6D, Akshara 6D, Kismat 6E, Fatema 6E, Thomson 
6E, Leo 6E, Methuka 6E, Shayaan 6F, Cooper 6F, Leo 6F, Aaradhya 6F, Hudson 6F, Noushin 6F, Tamasha 6G, Saba 
6G, Abhilesh 6G, Tiana 6G, Erfan 6G, Daniel 6H, Ezra 6H, Tatenda 6H, Jishnu 6H, Grace 6H, Emmanuel 6H, Ghezal 
6H, Amelie 6H, Sean 6I, Chloe 6I, Adeline 6I, Sera 6I and Yashvi 6I.  
Although it was a cold day, overall, our students did a fantastic job representing the school, showing wonderful 
sportspersonship. We were so proud to see students of all abilities and entry levels doing an awesome job to 
ensure everyone within their team felt included. 
 

 

SPECIALISTS 

STEM 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION 



 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have best displayed COURAGE 

                                 qualities that reflect the values of Tulliallan Primary School making them our ‘Students 

of the Week’ and Tulliallan STARS! 

 

Prep A Jairus  1H Zayd  3G Ariana  5F Brooklyn  

Prep B Lucian  1I   3H Justin  5G  Nuha  

Prep C Olivia  2A Farzam  4A  Alexis  5H Aaron  

Prep D Patrick  2B Taliam  4B Baris  5I Diana  

Prep E  Aaradhya  2C  Liam  4C Gurnav  5J Mustafa  

Prep F Liam  2D Varunika  4D Daniel  6A  Nethupa  

Prep G Nawab  2E Hamza  4E Daniel  6B  Khalil  

Prep H  Prathikshaa  2F Georgia  4F  Imogen  6C Setayesh  

Prep I Xander  2G Ayden  4G Liara  6D Chanulya  

1A Shanaya  2H  Benisha  4H Yasamin 6E  Fatima  

1B Harison  3A  Lachlan 4I  Abigail  6F Shayaan  

1C Ayan  3B Prithika  5A  Owen  6G  Deana  

1D  Jujhar  3C  Charli  5B  Jada  6H  Abhinav 

1E Raghav  3D Puna  5C Logan  6I Augustino  

1F Ryan  3E  Zafir  5D  Nate    

1G  Elliott  3F  Logan  5E Jorah    

ART 
Shreyan  

 
5J 

MUSIC   Jorah   5E 

STEM  Tim        4A 

MANDARIN Mason  3A 

PE Nikau  4C 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK– SPECIALIST 



COMMUNITY NEWS 


